
ANNUAL ASBESTOS NOTICE AND INDOOR ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY MANAGEMENT PLAN  
 

ASBESTOS NOTICE 
This notice is to inform the staff and students of the Mosinee School District that the Federal Environmental 
Protection Agency has amended the 1982 Asbestos Rule. 
 
The 1982 rule required school districts to conduct an inspection of school buildings for all friable (easily 
crumbled with hand pressure) asbestos-containing materials and, if present, notify employees and parents of 
their existence. This rule placed no continuing responsibilities on the districts. 
 
In 1987 the rule changed. Districts are now required to have their school buildings inspected by an accredited 
inspector for all friable and non-friable asbestos-containing building materials (ACBM), conduct reinspections, 
and develop a management plan for dealing with asbestos.  
 
In 1988, the Mosinee School District contracted Twin City Testing Corporation of Wausau, Wisconsin, to inspect 
and develop a Management Plan for each building in the district. The Management Plan was submitted to the 
Wisconsin Department of Health and Social Services on October 12, 1988, as required by the new law. 
 
The Management Plan had a mandatory implementation date of July 9, 1989. After that date, all asbestos-related 
work had to be conducted according to the Management Plan, unless altered by a certified management planner. 
Periodic surveillances are conducted every six months to document the condition of asbestos-containing building 
materials. 
 
All asbestos-containing building materials will be maintained with an operations and maintenance program, 
unless conditions warrant other action. Anyone interested in additional information about the location of asbestos 
containing building materials may contact the principal of the respective building or the district office to view a 
copy of the Management Plan for all district buildings. 

 
INDOOR ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY MANAGEMENT PLAN 

This notice is to inform staff and students of the Mosinee School District that, as directed by the Wisconsin 
Department of Public Instruction, (2009 - Wisconsin Act 96) has adopted these standards. 
 
The Mosinee School District will continue to give annual written notice to all parent and employee organizations 
about the availability of the Management Plan and any scheduled abatement activities.  
 
Steven Kaiser is the District Asbestos Coordinator and appointed IEC Coordinator for all district facilities and 
can be reached at 715-693-2530 for all questions and concerns. 
 


